
 

 

Sacred Heart Pastoral Council  
March 20, 2018 

St. Isidore Catholic Center  
Approved Minutes  

 
Prayer:  Led by Father  

 
Attendance :  
 
Fr. Burkle, Marge Markham, Tom Thome, Mark Ringhofer, Steve Johnson. Absent: 
Samantha Taets, Annette Uker, Keith Mayer, Clarence Kruse. 
 
Meeting called to order: at 7:02 p.m. by chairperson, Tom Thome. 
 
A motion was moved to go to Executive Session at 7:03 by Steve Johnson and 
seconded by Mark Ringhofer. A motion at 7:27 to come out of the Executive Session 
was by Marge Markham and seconded by Mark Ringhofer. 
 

 Minutes of Previous Meeting – January 23rd, 2018 

Correction on Minutes from January 23, 2018:  In the Capital Campaign Update               
section the amount of pledges received should be 1.15 million not 1.65 million. 

           Mark Ringhofer moved to accept minutes of previous meeting.  
           Steve Johnson made the second motion.  

Capital Campaign Update: 

Pledges are still at 1.9 million and have received a little over 1.2 million with 
about 22 months left to go. 
 
Building Committee and Finances: 
 
A question was asked if work is being done on the inside of new church and 
Father said yes. 
Father is hoping to get some pictures taken and put on website of the progress. 
 
Finance Report: 
 
Loan is now at $1,534,000.00 up from 1,274,000.00 from our last meeting on 
1/23/18. 
 
Father mentioned maybe taking money from the savings account which is at an 
interest of 1% instead of the loan which is at an interest of 1.5%. 
 
Father mentioned there is a need to communicate to remind people to pay their 
pledges. 



 

 

 
Pastoral Minister Report: 
 
Nothing 
 
 
Fr. Burkle Report:   
 
Three weeks ago Father had a sleep apnea test done overnight at the hospital. 
After a night of the test which included having a CPAP put on the test came back 
that he is a candidate for having a sleep disorder and will be getting a CPAP.   
He did notice that it did help and he had a lot more energy the next day. 
 
 
Old Business:  
 
Nothing 
 
 
New Business:  
 
There was a mention of a Cemetery issue but the Parish Council is not receptive 
to this issue and should be taken care of by contacting John Dempsey or Father 
to be discussed under the Cemetery Committee. 
 
It will be time to start looking for electives for Parish Council for the two people 
going out this year which are Marge Markham and Keith Mayer. 
 
There was a mention about the men’s bathroom waste baskets being full and not 
emptied and if this is the janitor’s responsibility. Father said it is and that he will 
talk with the janitor to remind him to check all waste baskets. 
 
Next meeting is May 22, 2018 at 7:00pm. 
 

        Marge Markham moved to adjourn at 8:14p.m. 
 
Submitted by Marge Markham, secretary 


